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April 17, 2020 
 

Scam Calls 

Two residents recently reported to me the same email scam: 

• One of your email contacts is travelling and asks you to buy iTunes gift cards for their family 

member’s birthday. They ask that the redemption code(s) be emailed to his/her family 

member. Your “email contact” will pay you back when he/she returns home from travelling. 

o Please do not be fooled. Do not buy gift cards, wire money or provide a credit card or 

bank account number to anyone through email. Call the “email contact” to confirm that 

he/she was the person who emailed you.    

 

Masks 

Everyone over the age of 2 entering essential businesses in Pennsylvania, including grocery stores, 

must wear a mask or face covering.  This is effective Sunday evening at 8 p.m.  Businesses are 

required to deny entry to those who refuse to wear a mask for any reason other than a medical 

condition.    
 

All Sherwood Oaks staff will be required to mask as well. 
 

Residents should mask or use a face covering when leaving their patio home. If you need mail 

delivery, please contact Donna Fasone at ext. 8462. A reminder that special services can provide 

grocery shopping assistance. Sue Hoffman can be reached at ext. 8493. 

 

Sherwood Oaks is unable to provide masks to independent living residents at this time.  However, 

we’ve been in contact with local churches asking for home-made fabric masks to be donated.    

Some have confirmed delivery for next week and we plan to coordinate delivery to residents via 

dining services as they call for meal orders.  Fabric masks should be laundered in hot water after 

use. 

 

Fall Prevention 

I ask that residents and staff stay on the sidewalks when walking around the campus. Please do not 

walk on the grass, especially by the North Woods and Oak Grove Center. Grass can become 

slippery in the early morning hours and when it rains or snows.        

 

Shredder Service – Out of Order 

Cintas, the document shredding company that empties the shredder bins, is not in service at this 

time. The bins are filled to capacity and we’ve removed the bin that was located by the Gift Shop. 

Please hold onto your documents until this service reconvenes.  

 

 


